

Parish Post

The Weekly Newsletter, Friday 9th December 2016

Christmas Performances – Charities for Donations

The school councillors have worked with Mrs Davis to decide on the charities which will receive an equal share of the donations made by our families who have attended one of our Reception, Year 1 and 2 nativity performances or Junior Carol Concert. Next week we can let you know how much each charity received.

Reception: WWF and NSPCC

Year 1 and 2: Tadworth Trust, Great Ormond Street Hospital, Help for Heroes and

MIND

Year 3: British Red Cross, Cancer Research and British Heart Foundation

School Christmas Tree

Once again our reception area has been given a festive decoration by Jose. Lots of people have commented on how wonderful the Christmas tree and lights look and we are all getting in the festive spirit however it would be lovely if next year we had a tree that was bigger so if you are thinking of upgrading your artificial tree and have an old one you no longer need please consider letting us adopt it.

Christmas Productions DVD

You have all seen the wonderful Christmas performances this year and if you would like to purchase a DVD with all three on, please do so by Monday 12th December.

Christmas Cards

It is our tradition at Reigate Parish for children only to make one Christmas card for their class and not to give everyone a card. This will help save the trees and so we should be grateful if you could help us with this. Thank you.

Christmas Party

On the last day of this term, Wednesday 21st December, the children will be having a Christmas party. The kitchen will be supplying party food and the children can come to school in party clothes. The kitchen will provide the majority of the food, but it would be lovely if parents could contribute a few added extras to make the party more special. Our suggestions are **crisps**, **sausage rolls**, **cocktail sausages**, **fairy cakes and cherry tomatoes**. There will be a sign-up sheet outside the school foyer on Monday 12th December for this. Thank you.

Please remember that school finishes at 1.30pm on that day.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

Church Service

On Tuesday 20th December we will be holding our Christmas end-of-term service at St Mary's Church at 2.15 pm. All parents are warmly invited to celebrate Christmas with us for the service on that Tuesday afternoon. During the service the children will be singing and sharing with us parts of their nativity performance and carols. This is a wonderful opportunity for us to come together as a school family. If you are not able to attend this service, please collect your child from St Mary's Church at 3.05pm. Children attending clubs, will be walked back to school for their final sessions of this term.

Reception 2017 Applications

In an effort to reduce the number of late applications, Admissons & Transport has asked us to remind parents with children in your school including parents with pre-school siblings, that the closing date for Reception applications for September 2017 entry is **15 January 2017**.

They especially welcome online applications, however parents can also request a paper application form or seek impartial help in completing an application via the Surrey Schools & Childcare Service (0300 200 1004). Full information is available on Surrey's website at www.surreycc.gov.uk/admissions.

Applications received after the closing date without good reason will be treated as late and will not be considered until all on-time applications have been processed. This may jeopardise the chance of a parent being offered one of their preferred schools for their child.

Eco Kids Collection

We have arranged another Eco Kids collection for Thursday 12th January 2017. Why not have a good turn out over the Christmas holidays and bring your items to school when we come back in January. We will be letting you have the recycling bags shortly but if you need to, please use a black sack.

Prayer Walks

Mrs Davis and Mrs Littlemore (a Year 3 parent) are organising prayer walks on the last Friday of the month from 7.00 am – 7.30 am, starting in January. The group will meet at the school gates and you are warmly welcome to join them for the walk. The dates are:

- Friday 27th January 2017
- Friday 24th February 2017
- Friday 31st March 2017
- Friday 28th April 2017
- Friday 26th May 2017
- Friday 23rd June 2017
- Friday 21st July 2017

Stamps for Leprosy Mission

Don't forget to bring your stamps to school for the Leprosy Mission and put them in the box in the school foyer.

In December, the children will hear more about this charity in an assembly. Please contact Karen Best (Emma, Butterflies, 07817 929155) for details

Weekly update on Junior Block

Thoughts and Dreams

School has had it confirmed that we will hold the short ceremony on Friday 6th January 2017 to place the special box of everyone's thoughts and dreams under the hall floor. As agreed with Sunninghill, for site safety, there will be one child per class and four adults present (so a ratio of two children to one adult). The foreman will provide the hard hats and we will use our hi-vis jackets and wellies will have to be worn. If you would like to include your thoughts and dreams then please hand them into the office by Friday 16th December.

Building the Junior Block - Information from Sunninghill

Please see attached document for photos from Sunninghill for the week beginning 5th December 2016. There are more photos taken by Sunninghill on the school website.

Schedule of Building

Please note that timings would only change if there is bad weather and sometimes the builders will do things in a slightly different order.

Week Commencing	Key Activity
5 th December	SS blockwork
	Foundations
	Drainage
	Reduced dig to hall area
	Formation dig and foundation for
	wall/stairs in NW top corner
	Formation dig/drainage/stone base for
	path to North and West elevations
	Blinding to retaining wall base
	Retaining wall base to start
12 th December	SS blockwork
	Foundations
	Drainage
	Retaining wall
	Scaffold to North and West elevations
19th December	Subbase for hall floor
	Reduced dig and temp road from
	footpath to South side of hall elevation
	Drainage- break into existing run 22/23
	Dec
	Service ducts

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

	Block delivery 21 Dec for B&B floor B&B floor 22/23 Dec	
2 nd January	Drainage	
	Service ducts	
	Stone base for East elevation	
	Blockwork on B&B slab for SIP frame	
	Ramp to be formed along East side of	
	hall for access from front to rear of site	
	along East boundary	

The builders will work up to Friday 23rd December and then will stop for Christmas and New Year and will return, when we do on Tuesday 3rd January 2017.

Year 3 Presentation on Thursday 5th January 2017

Our next Year 3 presentation will be on Thursday 5th January 2017 at 7.30 pm. Do come along and hear about Year 3 if you have not yet been to one of these sessions.

RECEPTION AND YEAR 1 AND YEAR 3 NEWS: Lots going on but nothing currently specific to report to parents

YEAR 2 NEWS:

Key Stage 2 Booklet

Year 2 parents will receive a Key Stage 2 booklet today by email. Do please have a look at it where it shows all the exciting things planned for Year 3 onwards. It is also on the school website under the Newsletters tab.

Sparkfish: Christmas Journey

Year 2 had a fantastic time experiencing the Christmas story with Sparkfish. We sang songs, dressed up and made Christmas books.

How to get a place in Year 3

Parents are reminded that Reigate Parish has no Year 3 intake and as such parents whose children are due to leave an infant school in July 2017 will be unable to name Reigate Parish on their Year 3 application form. Whilst some children may leave Reigate Parish at the end of Year 2, we will not know how many until the Year 3 allocation has been run at the beginning of March 2017. At that time, if we anticipate that we will have vacancies at the start of Year 3, we may offer those places to children who are on the Year 2 waiting list and then to those who otherwise are without an offer of a Year 3 place. In order for a child's name to be added to the Year 2 waiting list, parents must submit an in-year application form to the school.

We should like to remind our Year 2 parents that if you want a Year 3 place and stay with us, you do not need to do anything. All our Year 2 parents automatically have a Year 3 place because we are now a primary school.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

GOVERNORS' NEWS:

Lots going on but nothing currently specific to report to parents

PTA NEWS:

Fundraising Cashback Schemes

As Christmas is rapidly approaching, please could we urge all parents to sign up to the The Giving Machine - https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/find-a-cause/ It's simple:

- You join for free and choose Reigate Parish Church School
- You generate commissions by shopping online (The Giving Machine work with over 1,500 retailers including Amazon, Play.com, John Lewis, eBay, Sainsbury's, Waitrose and Next).
- The Giving Machine convert your commissions into donations for the school.
- You're raising funds for the school for free!

To find out more information about the scheme, please visit https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/how-it-works/

The school is also registered to cashback schemes with Yellow Moon, Micro Scooters, Riverford Organic Vegetables and Northbrook Wrapping. If you shop at any of these places, please remember to add the following codes at the check-out:

- Yellow Moon SRE1150 or search for "Reigate Parish" when you checkout on their website www.yellowmoon.org.uk
- Micro Scooters 125196 can be added to "Apply School Code" when you checkout on their website www.micro-scooters.co.uk
- Riverford Vegetables visit <u>www.riverford.co.uk/veg-for-parents</u> or call Riverford on 01803 227 227. Set up a regular account, add the school ID code SCH1052 in the 'notes' box when you register
- Northbrook Wrapping visit www.northbrookfundraising.co.uk, select 'Reigate Parish Church School' at the checkout and the school will get 22% cashback on every item you purchase

Thank you and happy shopping!

Christmas Fair - Saturday 10th December 2016

Only one more day before the Christmas Fair is in full swing. Thank you to everyone for your donations and a very special thank you to everyone who will be giving their time and effort both tonight and tomorrow in getting the Fair set-up and ensuring it runs smoothly - it's a team effort and the PTA could not do this without everyone's support.

Please don't forget to put your Silent Auction bids in (this can be done on the day as well), there are some brilliant bargains to be had!

Lot No.	Item	Min Bid
1	Crawley Town FC - family ticket worth £34	£15
2	De Vere, Wotton House Hotel - afternoon tea for 4 worth over £60	£25
3	Giggles and Wriggles - 48 Hour Giant Game Hire	£5

4	CD Hamper from Select Music Ltd worth £200+	£25
5	KR Savidge Plumbing & Heating - Boiler Service worth £100+	£25
6	Little Kickers - 6 free sessions to any class worth £50	£25
7	A Star Steppers Party worth £100+ (includes 3 hr Parish hall hire)	£40
8	Free Term at Rugby Tots and free kit	£20
9	Charlie Brown Hairdressers - treatment, cut and finish worth over £50	£20
10	Home cooked, 3 course Turkish Meal for x4 by Berna Aylar-Smith	£10
11	Maison du Velo - coffee morning for up to 20, worth £75+	£25
12	Dorking Halls - x 2 tickets to see Dick Whittington panto 27 th December 2016, worth £29	£10

We look forward to seeing you tomorrow!

Colouring Competition

Thank you to everyone who entered. The judges had a lovely, yet hard, time deciding on the winners who will be told soon.

Christmas Tea Towels – EXTENDED DEADLINE

The deadline for ordering your Christmas tea towels has been extended to Monday12th December 2016.

GENERAL NEWS: NONE THIS WEEK

Diary Dates 2016/2017 – new information in red

AUTUMN TERM 2016		
Saturday 10 th	PTA Christmas Fair	
December		
Monday 12 th December	 2.30 pm Parents' Forum – all parents invited to attend to talk to Mrs Davis about general school issues Extended deadline for tea towel orders 	
Tuesday 20 th December	 9.00 am Prayer Group 2.15 pm end-of-term Christmas service at St Mary's Church. All warmly welcome to attend. Please collect at 2.45 pm from the church if you cannot attend the service 	
Wednesday 21st	Children come to school in party clothes	
December	Term ends at 1.30 pm	
SPRING TERM 2017		
Tuesday 3 rd January 2017	Term starts at 8.55 am	
Thursday 5 th January 2017	7.30 pm Year 3 presentation for parents interested in Year 3 in September 2017	
Thursday 12 th January	Eco Kids Collection	
Tuesday 17 th January	8.00 pm PTA meeting at school	
Thursday 19 th January	7.30 pm Maths event	
2017		
Monday 13 th – Friday 17 th February	Half term	
Monday 6 th March	INSET day – school closed	
Friday 31st March	Term ends at 1.30 pm	

PTA email: pta@reigate-parish.surrey.sch.uk

School website: www.reigate-parish.org

INSET Days for 2016/2017:

Monday 6th March 2017

• Thursday 29th and Friday 30th June 2017

REIGATE PARISH CHURCH SCHOOL

TERMS AND HOLIDAY DATES 2017/2018

First Day

Last Day

Autumn Term 2017	Monday 4 th September 2017 - Half Term: 23 rd October - 27 th October 2017	Thursday 21 st December 2017
Spring Term 2018	Thursday 4 th January 2018 Half Term: 12 th - 16 th February 2018	Thursday 29 th March 2018
Summer Term 2018	Monday 16 th April 2018 Monday 7 th May 2018: May Day Bank Holiday Half Term: 28 th May - 1 st June 2018	Monday 23 rd July 2018



Parish Post

The Weekly Newsletter, Friday 9th December 2016

Christmas Performances – Charities for Donations

The school councillors have worked with Mrs Davis to decide on the charities which will receive an equal share of the donations made by our families who have attended one of our Reception, Year 1 and 2 nativity performances or Junior Carol Concert. Next week we can let you know how much each charity received.

Reception: WWF and NSPCC

Year 1 and 2: Tadworth Trust, Great Ormond Street Hospital, Help for Heroes and

MIND

Year 3: British Red Cross, Cancer Research and British Heart Foundation

School Christmas Tree

Once again our reception area has been given a festive decoration by Jose. Lots of people have commented on how wonderful the Christmas tree and lights look and we are all getting in the festive spirit however it would be lovely if next year we had a tree that was bigger so if you are thinking of upgrading your artificial tree and have an old one you no longer need please consider letting us adopt it.

Christmas Productions DVD

You have all seen the wonderful Christmas performances this year and if you would like to purchase a DVD with all three on, please do so by Monday 12th December.

Christmas Cards

It is our tradition at Reigate Parish for children only to make one Christmas card for their class and not to give everyone a card. This will help save the trees and so we should be grateful if you could help us with this. Thank you.

Christmas Party

On the last day of this term, Wednesday 21st December, the children will be having a Christmas party. The kitchen will be supplying party food and the children can come to school in party clothes. The kitchen will provide the majority of the food, but it would be lovely if parents could contribute a few added extras to make the party more special. Our suggestions are **crisps**, **sausage rolls**, **cocktail sausages**, **fairy cakes and cherry tomatoes**. There will be a sign-up sheet outside the school foyer on Monday 12th December for this. Thank you.

Please remember that school finishes at 1.30pm on that day.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

Church Service

On Tuesday 20th December we will be holding our Christmas end-of-term service at St Mary's Church at 2.15 pm. All parents are warmly invited to celebrate Christmas with us for the service on that Tuesday afternoon. During the service the children will be singing and sharing with us parts of their nativity performance and carols. This is a wonderful opportunity for us to come together as a school family. If you are not able to attend this service, please collect your child from St Mary's Church at 3.05pm. Children attending clubs, will be walked back to school for their final sessions of this term.

Reception 2017 Applications

In an effort to reduce the number of late applications, Admissons & Transport has asked us to remind parents with children in your school including parents with pre-school siblings, that the closing date for Reception applications for September 2017 entry is **15 January 2017**.

They especially welcome online applications, however parents can also request a paper application form or seek impartial help in completing an application via the Surrey Schools & Childcare Service (0300 200 1004). Full information is available on Surrey's website at www.surreycc.gov.uk/admissions.

Applications received after the closing date without good reason will be treated as late and will not be considered until all on-time applications have been processed. This may jeopardise the chance of a parent being offered one of their preferred schools for their child.

Eco Kids Collection

We have arranged another Eco Kids collection for Thursday 12th January 2017. Why not have a good turn out over the Christmas holidays and bring your items to school when we come back in January. We will be letting you have the recycling bags shortly but if you need to, please use a black sack.

Prayer Walks

Mrs Davis and Mrs Littlemore (a Year 3 parent) are organising prayer walks on the last Friday of the month from 7.00 am – 7.30 am, starting in January. The group will meet at the school gates and you are warmly welcome to join them for the walk. The dates are:

- Friday 27th January 2017
- Friday 24th February 2017
- Friday 31st March 2017
- Friday 28th April 2017
- Friday 26th May 2017
- Friday 23rd June 2017
- Friday 21st July 2017

Stamps for Leprosy Mission

Don't forget to bring your stamps to school for the Leprosy Mission and put them in the box in the school foyer.

In December, the children will hear more about this charity in an assembly. Please contact Karen Best (Emma, Butterflies, 07817 929155) for details

Weekly update on Junior Block

Thoughts and Dreams

School has had it confirmed that we will hold the short ceremony on Friday 6th January 2017 to place the special box of everyone's thoughts and dreams under the hall floor. As agreed with Sunninghill, for site safety, there will be one child per class and four adults present (so a ratio of two children to one adult). The foreman will provide the hard hats and we will use our hi-vis jackets and wellies will have to be worn. If you would like to include your thoughts and dreams then please hand them into the office by Friday 16th December.

Building the Junior Block - Information from Sunninghill

Please see attached document for photos from Sunninghill for the week beginning 5th December 2016. There are more photos taken by Sunninghill on the school website.

Schedule of Building

Please note that timings would only change if there is bad weather and sometimes the builders will do things in a slightly different order.

Week Commencing	Key Activity
5 th December	SS blockwork
	Foundations
	Drainage
	Reduced dig to hall area
	Formation dig and foundation for
	wall/stairs in NW top corner
	Formation dig/drainage/stone base for
	path to North and West elevations
	Blinding to retaining wall base
	Retaining wall base to start
12 th December	SS blockwork
	Foundations
	Drainage
	Retaining wall
	Scaffold to North and West elevations
19th December	Subbase for hall floor
	Reduced dig and temp road from
	footpath to South side of hall elevation
	Drainage- break into existing run 22/23
	Dec
	Service ducts

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

	Block delivery 21 Dec for B&B floor B&B floor 22/23 Dec	
2 nd January	Drainage	
	Service ducts	
	Stone base for East elevation	
	Blockwork on B&B slab for SIP frame	
	Ramp to be formed along East side of	
	hall for access from front to rear of site	
	along East boundary	

The builders will work up to Friday 23rd December and then will stop for Christmas and New Year and will return, when we do on Tuesday 3rd January 2017.

Year 3 Presentation on Thursday 5th January 2017

Our next Year 3 presentation will be on Thursday 5th January 2017 at 7.30 pm. Do come along and hear about Year 3 if you have not yet been to one of these sessions.

RECEPTION AND YEAR 1 AND YEAR 3 NEWS: Lots going on but nothing currently specific to report to parents

YEAR 2 NEWS:

Key Stage 2 Booklet

Year 2 parents will receive a Key Stage 2 booklet today by email. Do please have a look at it where it shows all the exciting things planned for Year 3 onwards. It is also on the school website under the Newsletters tab.

Sparkfish: Christmas Journey

Year 2 had a fantastic time experiencing the Christmas story with Sparkfish. We sang songs, dressed up and made Christmas books.

How to get a place in Year 3

Parents are reminded that Reigate Parish has no Year 3 intake and as such parents whose children are due to leave an infant school in July 2017 will be unable to name Reigate Parish on their Year 3 application form. Whilst some children may leave Reigate Parish at the end of Year 2, we will not know how many until the Year 3 allocation has been run at the beginning of March 2017. At that time, if we anticipate that we will have vacancies at the start of Year 3, we may offer those places to children who are on the Year 2 waiting list and then to those who otherwise are without an offer of a Year 3 place. In order for a child's name to be added to the Year 2 waiting list, parents must submit an in-year application form to the school.

We should like to remind our Year 2 parents that if you want a Year 3 place and stay with us, you do not need to do anything. All our Year 2 parents automatically have a Year 3 place because we are now a primary school.

Reigate Parish Church Primary School

GOVERNORS' NEWS:

Lots going on but nothing currently specific to report to parents

PTA NEWS:

Fundraising Cashback Schemes

As Christmas is rapidly approaching, please could we urge all parents to sign up to the The Giving Machine - https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/find-a-cause/ It's simple:

- You join for free and choose Reigate Parish Church School
- You generate commissions by shopping online (The Giving Machine work with over 1,500 retailers including Amazon, Play.com, John Lewis, eBay, Sainsbury's, Waitrose and Next).
- The Giving Machine convert your commissions into donations for the school.
- You're raising funds for the school for free!

To find out more information about the scheme, please visit https://www.thegivingmachine.co.uk/how-it-works/

The school is also registered to cashback schemes with Yellow Moon, Micro Scooters, Riverford Organic Vegetables and Northbrook Wrapping. If you shop at any of these places, please remember to add the following codes at the check-out:

- Yellow Moon SRE1150 or search for "Reigate Parish" when you checkout on their website www.yellowmoon.org.uk
- Micro Scooters 125196 can be added to "Apply School Code" when you checkout on their website www.micro-scooters.co.uk
- Riverford Vegetables visit <u>www.riverford.co.uk/veg-for-parents</u> or call Riverford on 01803 227 227. Set up a regular account, add the school ID code SCH1052 in the 'notes' box when you register
- Northbrook Wrapping visit www.northbrookfundraising.co.uk, select 'Reigate Parish Church School' at the checkout and the school will get 22% cashback on every item you purchase

Thank you and happy shopping!

Christmas Fair - Saturday 10th December 2016

Only one more day before the Christmas Fair is in full swing. Thank you to everyone for your donations and a very special thank you to everyone who will be giving their time and effort both tonight and tomorrow in getting the Fair set-up and ensuring it runs smoothly - it's a team effort and the PTA could not do this without everyone's support.

Please don't forget to put your Silent Auction bids in (this can be done on the day as well), there are some brilliant bargains to be had!

Lot No.	Item	Min Bid
1	Crawley Town FC - family ticket worth £34	£15
2	De Vere, Wotton House Hotel - afternoon tea for 4 worth over £60	£25
3	Giggles and Wriggles - 48 Hour Giant Game Hire	£5

4	CD Hamper from Select Music Ltd worth £200+	£25
5	KR Savidge Plumbing & Heating - Boiler Service worth £100+	£25
6	Little Kickers - 6 free sessions to any class worth £50	£25
7	A Star Steppers Party worth £100+ (includes 3 hr Parish hall hire)	£40
8	Free Term at Rugby Tots and free kit	£20
9	Charlie Brown Hairdressers - treatment, cut and finish worth over £50	£20
10	Home cooked, 3 course Turkish Meal for x4 by Berna Aylar-Smith	£10
11	Maison du Velo - coffee morning for up to 20, worth £75+	£25
12	Dorking Halls - x 2 tickets to see Dick Whittington panto 27 th December 2016, worth £29	£10

We look forward to seeing you tomorrow!

Colouring Competition

Thank you to everyone who entered. The judges had a lovely, yet hard, time deciding on the winners who will be told soon.

Christmas Tea Towels – EXTENDED DEADLINE

The deadline for ordering your Christmas tea towels has been extended to Monday12th December 2016.

GENERAL NEWS: NONE THIS WEEK

Diary Dates 2016/2017 – new information in red

AUTUMN TERM 2016		
Saturday 10 th	PTA Christmas Fair	
December		
Monday 12 th December	 2.30 pm Parents' Forum – all parents invited to attend to talk to Mrs Davis about general school issues Extended deadline for tea towel orders 	
Tuesday 20 th December	 9.00 am Prayer Group 2.15 pm end-of-term Christmas service at St Mary's Church. All warmly welcome to attend. Please collect at 2.45 pm from the church if you cannot attend the service 	
Wednesday 21st	Children come to school in party clothes	
December	Term ends at 1.30 pm	
SPRING TERM 2017		
Tuesday 3 rd January 2017	Term starts at 8.55 am	
Thursday 5 th January 2017	7.30 pm Year 3 presentation for parents interested in Year 3 in September 2017	
Thursday 12 th January	Eco Kids Collection	
Tuesday 17 th January	8.00 pm PTA meeting at school	
Thursday 19 th January	7.30 pm Maths event	
2017		
Monday 13 th – Friday 17 th February	Half term	
Monday 6 th March	INSET day – school closed	
Friday 31st March	Term ends at 1.30 pm	

PTA email: pta@reigate-parish.surrey.sch.uk

School website: www.reigate-parish.org

INSET Days for 2016/2017:

• Monday 6th March 2017

• Thursday 29th and Friday 30th June 2017

REIGATE PARISH CHURCH SCHOOL

TERMS AND HOLIDAY DATES 2017/2018

First Day

Last Day

Autumn Term 2017	Monday 4 th September 2017 -	Thursday 21 ^{s†} December 2017
	Half Term:	
	23 rd October - 27 th October 2017	
Spring Term 2018	Thursday 4 th January 2018	Thursday 29 th
		March 2018
	Half Term:	
	12 th - 16 th February 2018	
Summer Term 2018	Monday 16 th April 2018	Monday 23 rd July 2018
	Monday 7 th May 2018: May Day Bank Holiday	2010
	Half Term:	
	28 th May - 1 st June 2018	